# ДЕПАРТАМЕНТ ОБРАЗОВАНИЯ, КУЛЬТУРЫ И СПОРТА НЕНЕЦКОГО АВТОНОМНОГО ОКРУГА

Государственное бюджетное профессиональное образовательное учреждение Ненецкого автономного округа

«Нарьян-Марский социально-гуманитарный колледж имени И.П. Выучейского» (ГБПОУ НАО «НАРЬЯН-МАРСКИЙ СОЦИАЛЬНО-ГУМАНИТАРНЫЙ КОЛЛЕДЖ ИМЕНИ И.П.ВЫУЧЕЙСКОГО»)

<b>~</b>	<b>&gt;&gt;</b>		20	Γ.
		Л.М.	Авач	ёва
3aı	местите	ель дире	ктора	
УΊ	ВЕРЖ	ДАЮ		

# Контрольная работа №1 по дисциплине «Иностранный язык (английский)» для студентов заочного отделения специальность 46.02.01 «Документационное обеспечение управления и архивоведения)»

- 1. Вместо точек вставьте соответствующие личные или притяжательные местоимения.
- 1. Tell him not to forget... ticket.
- 2. Give ... a knife and a small spoon, please!
- 3. It's raining. You must take ...umbrella.
- 4. Tell ... your story, may be we will help you.
- 5. I addressed ... twice before she answered me.
- 6. I looked at... smiling face.
- 7. The children asked us to take ... to the zoo.
- 8. Our friends showed us ... new car.
- 9. I will do it for ... with pleasure.
- 10. It's your newspaper. Take ...

# 2. Закончите предложения, используя притяжательные местоимения или местоимения существительные.

- 1. I don't like Mike's new car. ... (my, mine) is better.
- 2. Is it (your, yours) book or is it (my, mine)?
- 3. She was wearing (her, hers) best dress.
- 4. My granny is looking for ... (her, hers) glasses everywhere.
- 5. The Browns are very proud of... (their, theirs) children.
- 6. ... (our, ours) house isn't big. ... (their, theirs) is bigger.
- 7. "Whose books are these?" They are (our, ours).
- 8. She likes her flowers, I like ... (my, mine).
- 9. My sister loves ... (her, hers) boyfriend very much.
- 10. Our teacher's name is Irina Michailovna. ... (their, theirs) teacher's name is Olga Petrovna.

### 3. Вставьте із или are. Переведите предложения.

- There \_\_\_\_\_ two cups of tea on the table.
  There \_\_\_\_\_ some milk in the cup.
  There \_\_\_\_\_ an orange in the salad
- 3. There \_\_\_\_ an orange in the salad.
- 4. There \_\_\_\_ six balls in the box.
- 5. There \_\_\_\_\_ some cheese on the plate.
- 6. There \_\_\_\_\_ a blue chair at the door.
- 7. There \_\_\_\_\_ five chicks and a hen on the farm.
- 8. There \_\_\_\_\_ a table and nine desks in the classroom.
- 9. There \_\_\_\_ a big window to the left of the door.
- 10. There \_\_\_\_\_ three rooms in our country house.
- 11. \_\_\_\_ there three cups on the coffee-table?
- 12. \_\_\_\_ there a carpet on the floor?
- 13. There \_\_\_\_\_ no cats in the sitting room.
- 14. There\_\_\_\_ a cat on the table.
- 15. There\_\_\_\_\_ 3 dogs in the box
- 16. There \_\_\_\_4 hens in the house.
- 17. There \_\_\_\_\_ a pot on the table.
- 18. \_\_\_\_ there a bathroom near the kitchen?
- 19. \_\_\_\_ there four rooms in the house?
- 20. \_\_\_\_ there a kitchen under your bedroom?

#### 4. Составь и запиши предложения.

- 1. pears / there / ten / in the / are / bag / .
- 2. aren't / pupils / there / classroom / in the /.
- 3. an egg / on the / there / plate / is /?
- 4. on the / there / a / cat / chair / is / white /.
- 5. a turtle / on / there / isn't / farm / this /.
- 6. at the / two / bikes / door / are / there /?

## 5. Соотнесите слова по теме «Путешествия» с определениями из левого столбика:

- 1 land a a place to eat on a train
- 2 fare b bags and suitcases
- 3 buffet car c it says when trains depart and arrive d what you must pay when you travel
- 5 timetable e planes do this at airports
- 6 platform f it travels on water e.g. the *Titanic*
- 7 luggage g where you stand when you are waiting for a train

#### 6. Вычеркните лишнее слово:

- 1 You mustn't <u>ride/drive</u> a motorbike without a crash helmet.
- 2 She told him to get in / get on the car and fasten his seat belt.
- 3 Bus fares/tickets are getting more expensive.
- 4 Trains to the airport travel/run every half hour.
- 5 The pilot couldn't <u>drive/fly</u> the plane in such bad weather.
- 6 Have a look at the train schedule/timetable to find out when the next one arrives.
- 7 We were late, so we had to take/catch a taxi.
- 8 I left my house a bit late and I lost/missed the bus.

# 9. Прочитайте текст. Переведите письменно 2,4,5 абзацы. Ответьте на вопросы к тексту.

#### **MY FRIEND'S FAMILY**

My friend's name is Petrov. He lives in Moscow. His family is not very large. He has a wife and two children. His wife's name is Mary. His children's names are Ann and Nick.

Comrade Petrov's wife is a young woman. She is twenty-nine years old. She works at the Institute of Foreign Languages. She is a teacher. She has many students. The student's marks are good. She has no bad students. My friend's daughter is a girl of ten. She goes to school. At school she studies many subjects. She also studies English. She works hard and knows the language well. She usually makes few mistakes in English. As a rule she has no bad marks. She is a good pupil. She is a pioneer. She likes to read very much. She also helps her mother at home.

His son is a little boy. He was born six years ago. Every morning his father takes him to the kindergarten. Soon the boy will be seven years old. He will not go to the kindergarten. He will go to school.

My friend has a sister too. Next year she will graduate from the Institute. She will be a doctor. She is a young Communist. She lives with their parents in the country. His sister's husband is an engineer.

My friend has no brother.

In summer my friend's wife usually takes her children to the country to their grandmother and grandfather. They like their grandchildren very much. Soon she will take them to the country again.

Their grandfather is a very old man. Many years ago he was a worker. He always had very much work to do. But now he does not work. He is an old Communist and likes to tell his grandchildren about his life and work.

- 1. Where does Petrov live?
- 2. How many children do the Petrov's have?
- 3. How old is Petrov's wife?
- 4. What is Petrov's wife?
- 5. Who will graduate from the Institute next year?
- 6. Where does Petrov's wife take the children in summer?
- 7. What does the grandfather tell his grandchildren about?

#### 10. Составьте и запишите рассказ о себе и своей семье.

Преподаватель -	Щербакова А.К. /	/
СОГЛАСОВАНО		
Председатель П(Ц)К -	<u>Баранцова И.П.</u> /	/